
 

 

June, 2015 

Well, I think summer is hear. We had a nice day for a shoot, although it was a bit 

windy and rain hit just about prize time. On Sunday, May 31st Fred Woods led our 

late May shoot. This is his first year as a trustee and first time to run a shoot. Good 

job, Fred. We had 17 shooters including Tyler and things went well. Thanks goes to 

Sis for the good eats and Ken for helping out in the scoring shack.  

Once again the Hall of Shame grew. I’m still not sure what Rick Horton did but he 

was down at the end of the line several times, so his name goes in the pot. The list, 

so far this year includes Bill Grubaugh, Sis, Bob Hurlburt, Colin, Rick Harkless, Mark 

Hazel and Rick Horton. 

 We will name June’s Top Gun at the next shoot. So far we have Page Carr, Ron Ratliff 

and Gary Bevard as Top Gun. There was a question why I listed Page as top gun in 

March when Trevor had a higher score, so I thought I’d explain. There are three 

awards each year that are only given to club members; Top Gun, Hall of Shame and 

the Founder’s Day aggregate. So anyone that wants a chance to participate in these 

must become a member at the start of that days shoot. (or sooner) 

Neil is donating a custom barrel again for an aggregate of yearly shooting. He is 

picking 5 shot targets, one from each shoot date after the shoot and presenting the 

prize in November. Those shooting for the barrel will pay an extra $3 per shoot, 

with the extra proceeds going to the club to purchase prizes. 

I also want to remind everyone about the quilt raffle. The quilt was made by Sis with 

a quilt stand made by Mark Hazel. You can purchase tickets at the shoots or 



download a sheet of them from our web site. $2 each or 3 for $5. You can now get to 

the website at OVMLGC.com 

Our next shoot is the Founder’s Day weekend shoot. Instead of the Over-the-Log 

event on June 27th we will be trying a table shoot. The table shoot will be hosted by 

Mark Herman. The shoot will be based on the hunter’s class using the 25 yard racks.  

10 pound or less with open sights using round ball and patch only. Shaders are ok. 

As always we will have some novelty matches on Saturday afternoon. If you can 

think of something interesting to do, bring it. We shoot 4-6 matches depending on 

time. The Founder’s Day will be on Sunday, June 28th.  I will host Founders day. We 

have a nice pipe hawk for the aggregate score on Sunday. Remember camping is 

welcome for the 2 day event, starting Friday night. 

See you all June 27th at 9:00. 

Your Pres, 

Rick  

P.S. If you get Centerburg’s newsletter we shoot Saturday, August 1st. We do not 

shoot the 2nd.   The 8th is for the Ohio Longrifle Association. 


